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From: Thomas Schuttish
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Cc: Bintliff, Jacob (BOS); Angulo, Sunny (BOS); Souza, Sarah (BOS); Smeallie, Kyle (BOS); Fieber, Jennifer (BOS);

Low, Jen (BOS)
Subject: Item No. 5 9/19/22 LUT Committee Hearing Board File No.210866
Date: Friday, September 16, 2022 1:13:48 PM
Attachments: Gen"l Public Comment 915.pdf

 

Dear Ms. Major:

Hope you are well and fine.

Attached is a pdf I submitted to the Planning Commission on September 15th for General
Public Comment concerning two projects in D3.

I also talked about it at SFGOVTV at :55 minutes into the 9/15 hearing.

I hope the Supervisors and/or their Staffs will the able to take a little bit of time to read the
pdf.
Or if they prefer, watch the video.

But I think the issues raised in the pdf spread out to all the Supervisor’s Districts….and
certainly in Noe Valley, a major portion of Supervisor Mandelman’s District, which the
Planning Department has designated as “the epicenter of de facto demolition” during the
review by the Department of the Supervisor’s Large Residence Ordinance one year ago.

But even with that designation from the Department and with a request last year from two
Commissioners to have a review of Section 317 in response to a query from the public and an
assurance from Director Hillis to the Commission that an informational hearing would be
scheduled early in 2022, there has been no such hearing. 

I wanted to submit this pdf for the LUT hearing on September 19th because I think Planning
Code Section 317, particularly the subsections concerning Demolition need to be discussed by
the Supervisors in the context of any upzoning or rezoning that may occur as proposed by
Supervisor Mandelman and Chair Melgar.

And these particular projects discussed in the pdf are illustrative of the issues with the Section
317 Demolition Calculations….values which have never been adjusted by the Planning
Commission as they have the legislative authority to do, granted to them by the Board of
Supervisors under Section 317 (b) (2) (D) in 2008.

Thank you and take care.

Sincerely,
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Georgia Schuttish
D8 Resident






























